SEWER LINE BREAK - UPDATE
10 February 2023, 11:20 AM\	
I am providing a brief update on the situation with the failed sewer line on the Franklin Road (US 64).
Temporary repairs have been held over Thursday night. The contractor and town crews are now replacing about 200 feet of corroded sewer line in the affected area on the Franklin Road. They are working today, and motorists can expect delays on that section of US 64 that will have one-lane traffic.
The town is using the old sewer plant as a temporary storage facility while this work is being done.
MAYOR PAT
	
SEWER LINE BREAK - Mirror Lake
9 February 2023 - 1:55 PM
	
On Wednesday evening, a breach of a main sewer line occurred on Franklin Road near Mirror Lake.  Town crews responded and repaired the initial break. Shortly after completing the repair, another breach occurred, followed by yet another. Town crews have worked through the night and into Thursday morning, attempting to make repairs. A substantial section of sewer pipe has failed. Stillwell Enterprises, experts in the field, are working with town crews to replace this section of failed pipe without delay.
Sewage from the failed pipe entered a portion of Mirror Lake.  Following protocols, the public works director has notified the state.  State officials will monitor the problem.  The town water system has not been compromised. Nevertheless, water plant operators will conduct ongoing water tests in order to ensure high-quality service continues.

